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2022 - LOBSTER FISHING AREA (LFA) 25 - MODIFICATION TO EXISTING CURFEW 

 

Moncton, NB – September 26, 2022 – Fisheries and Oceans Canada (DFO), Gulf Region, 

announces the existing curfew in LFA 25 will be temporarily modified due to exceptional 

circumstances related to Hurricane Fiona. New conditions will be available in the National Online 

Licensing System (NOLS) on September 27, new text will be added to the section on Fishing 

Restrictions and will read as follows: 

 

Fishing Restrictions 

 

… does not apply from September 26 at 21:00 h until September 28 at 04:00 h and for the 48 hour 

period immediately prior to the close time of the fishery as identified in the Atlantic Fishery 

Regulations, 1985, or applicable variation order. 

 

 

FOR MORE INFORMATION: 

Rachel Friolet 

Resource Management, Eastern NB 

Fisheries and Oceans Canada 

Tracadie,  

(506) 395-7705 

 

Ben Moore 

Resource Management, PEI 

Fisheries and Oceans Canada 

Charlottetown, PEI 

902-315-0284 

Alan Dwyer 

Resource Management, Gulf NS 

Fisheries and Oceans Canada 

Antigonish, NS 

(902) 735-7114 

Isabelle Frenette 

Resource Management, Gulf Region 

Fisheries and Oceans Canada, Gulf Region 

Moncton, NB 

(506)  227-6825 

 

Notice to Fish Harvesters 


